[image: image1.png]»

ASPA
American Society
for Publc Adniniation
Evergreen Chapter



             

       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, April 16, 2009, 5:30 p.m.

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower

Attending:  J. Paul Blake, Dave Broom, Wendy Ekern, Kacie Luderus, Chantal Stevens, Lynn Tucker, and Mary Van Verst (Steve Benowitz joined by phone).

Call to Order

J. Paul Blake called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.  The agenda was reviewed and approved.  A decision was made to hold approval of the March 12 minutes until they could be sent to the board again by e-mail.

President’s Report

ASPA Conference: 

· International Consortium Meeting: J. Paul reported that our chapter was revered as a model of ASPA’s international Memorandum of Understandings (MOU) for our exchange with the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA) in Japan.  An idea was raised at the meeting about an MOU with Hong Kong.  J. Paul will talk with Russ Lidman to discuss the potential for Seattle University to be a Secretariat.  Representing HAPSA, Tatsuya Tokunaga attended the conference, along with his wife.  J. Paul thanked Mary for preparing the report on our MOU with HAPSA that was sent to the national ASPA office prior to the conference , and also for her article on the MOU which appeared in the March 2009 International Supplement of the PA TIMES.

· Sessions:   Attendance varied at the conference sessions hosted by Evergreen Chapter members, but the levels of interest was high among the audiences who engaged our speakers in lively discussions.  An attendee from Central America with an interpreter was very interested in the topics presented.

Comp Session:  As a reward to our chapter for its member development, we are eligible for a half-day complementary session to be used between May and December 2009, which will be provided by the National Office of ASPA.  Of the available topics, the board made two top choices, social equity, and accountability and performance, during our meeting on March 12.  This is something we’ll have to consider in the near future.

Secretary’s Report

Mary provided details about upcoming steps for board elections and succession planning.  Copies of the by-laws were distributed.  We have four vacant positions, and two incumbent positions to fill (Mary and Dave).  We also have three positions for students to be appointed.  These numbers do not preclude us from further increasing the size of the board.  Steve offered to chair the Nominating Committee, and Chantal offered to serve on the committee.  J. Paul will send a message to the chapter membership inviting people to become more involved and to consider serving on the board.  Officers will be selected during the planning meeting (retreat) this summer.

The board also discussed the possibility of creating an attendance policy.  If we pursue making a policy, we can look at how other chapters/organizations deal with continued unexcused absences.

Treasurer’s Report

Dave gave the financial report of the chapter, outlining our current assets of $17, 315.   These include funds in savings, checking, and two new Certificates of Deposit (2 @$2,000 each with Washington Federal).  With anticipated expenses and revenues, the net total is estimated to be $14, 475.  

Program Committee

Awards Nominations and Luncheon:  Steve reported that our Public Service Recognition event was set for 12-1:30 on May 5 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel.  The meal with be chicken, and a vegetarian option will be available upon request.  The cost per plate is $43.  To attend, members are being charged $35; non-members will pay $40. The awards will cost approximately $500.  Steve urged everyone on the board to try to get several people to attend.  A question had been raised by The Evergreen State College if the MPA program could get discounted tickets.  With round tables that can seat ten people, we will offer the MPA program and other interested groups a table for $300.

New Business

· The John Stanford Public Service Academy Breakfast will take place on April 30 at the Westin Hotel.  Dave said that as a fund-raiser, the Academy is expecting $100 from each guest, thus they could sell a table to our chapter for $1000.  He noted that we would still expect people who sit at our table to make a donation, but it wouldn’t have to be at the $100 level.  

· Decision process regarding Chapter donations and support: Steve suggested that we decide at our planning meeting on guidelines for board approval of donations by our chapter. Chantal said it would be helpful to have a list of what the chapter has supported in the past.  If we budget a certain amount for charitable contributions, we can examine what we may want to add to the list.

· Board Retreat:  J. Paul and his wife are willing to host a picnic at their home for our planning meeting.  A tentative date was set for Saturday, July 11.

Additional Business

· For a potential speaker at a chapter event on foreign policy issues, Steve suggested John Hamilton, who has retired from a career in foreign service.  Steve said that John has served as Ambassador to Peru and Guatemala.  He is a good speaker with broad interests.  Dave noted that if we can develop our relationship with the Evans School to host an event, this may be a speaker that draws a crowd.  Wendy remarked that we should hold on to this person for a potential panel discussion.  Lynne wondered if he was published.  Steve wasn’t sure, but he would talk with John to access his interest in doing something for our chapter, and he would send information about John to the board.

· J. Paul has received notice about a May 20 event with GAO, via Brian Estes.  The subject is how states and local governments can work through the current fiscal crisis.  Members of the board agreed that this was something with which we would like to collaborate.  J. Paul will follow-up.

· Lynne reported that she provided material on ASPA and the Evergreen Chapter at the March 31st Evans School’s Executive MPA Alumni Meeting in the U. District.  A frequent question she received was about benefits to students.  Lynne suggested that we should develop our chapter website to provide clear information for students, since students can have different interests than practitioners when considering membership.  Also she suggests that there should be an informative statement that selecting “ASPA Homepage” (an option on the left panel of our website) will move the viewer from the Evergreen Chapter website to the national ASPA website.  

· Lynne said that she is waiting for a response from the office of Sandra Archibald, dean, Evans School of Public Affairs, about a date for a meeting that J. Paul and Mary wish to have with her as a follow-up to their trip to Japan (discussions with Governor Ido and people in HAPSA).  At the meeting, Lynne will also reinforce partnership development between the Evans School and the Evergreen Chapter of ASPA. 

· Steve is exploring information from ASPA about “Institutional Membership” options.

Next Meeting

Our next meeting will be the third Thursday of May, the 21st, from 5:30 p.m. – 

6:30 p.m., Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m..  

Respectfully submitted by:

Mary Van Verst



